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Cathedral Connection
The Cathedral of All Souls

Biltmore Village, Asheville, NC 28803
June 2015

Al l  S o u l s  i s  a  e u c h a r i s t i c a l l y  ce nte re d  c at h e d ra l  w h o s e  l i fe  i s  fo r m e d  by  s c r i p t u re,  t h e  b a p t i s m a l  cove n a nt  a n d  o u r  e n g a g e m e nt  w i t h  t h e  wo r l d  a b o u t  u s.  
I t  i s  a  co m m u n i t y  w h e re  a l l  a re  we l co m e,  t ru s t  i s  p re s e nt,  r i s k s  a re  t a ke n ,  a n d  w h e re  o u r  g i f t s  a n d  g ra ce s  e n a b l e  u s  to  b e  w h o  G o d  kn ow s  u s  to  b e.

June Calendar

11	 Service of Healing and Holy 
Eucharist (p. 2)

14	 Visit from Companion Diocese 
of Durgapur Delegation (p. 7)

15	 June Vestry Meeting (p. 10)

21	 United Thank Offering 
Ingathering (p. 3)

22	 All Souls Book Group Meeting 
and Discussion (p. 5)

No Adult Forum in June

Confirmations and Bishop 
Taylor’s Annual Visitation

Photos by Tom Whittington (see more on p. 10)

Amy Ager, Kelly Fain, Jamie Ager, Denise Locket, Brian Carlinnia, Julie Carlinnia, Todd 
Donatellis, Mira Carlinnia, Thomas Wolfe, Annie Wolfe, Bishop Taylor. Bob Huber, Tim 

Fisher, Mike Martinelli, Zach Comer, Melissa Dunham, Jesse Dunham, Karen Svites, 
Thomas Murphy, Susan Hamrick, Thomas Hamrick (baby), Joeseph Hamrick

Thomas Murphy, Fred Lemmons, Heather Masterton, Ruth Allen, Gary Allen, Lorraine 
Foster, Steve Kaufman, Todd Donatelli, Cheryl Gelnn Karen Kaufman, Mary Holmes, 

Bishop Taylor
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I have never been so excited to see these kinds of bids. A 
little background would be helpful:  In 2010 we reroofed 
the end of the church with the round conical form.  Given 
these tiles were all unique in size and shape each tile had to 
have a custom form made for their creation.  This made the 
renovation cost per square foot significant. As we consid-
ered what it would cost to replace the remainder of the 
church roof and the roof of Zabriskie Hall, (two 1896 roofs 
which had never been replaced) we knew they would cost 
less per square foot as they would be standard size tiles. At 
the same time a simple ‘guestimate’ figured the cost of both 
would be somewhere over a million dollars.  Given our 
2011 campaign ‘Generation to Generation’ had as part of 
its purpose funds for continued roof repair,  and given we 
have $310,000 in funds collected from that campaign for 
further roof work, we figured we would have to approach 
the roofs one at a time.

In April we received three bids for work on both roofs.  All 
three came in at around $500,000 to replace both roofs. 
(Yes, our ‘guestimation’ math was a bit imperfect- thank 
God). The bid taken was around $500,000 with a 10% 
contingency for any extra work which might be found 
once all tiles are removed.  With this lower price in mind 
($500,000 to $550,000 to finish all the 1896 roofs) and as we 
have the $310,000 collected with a few pledges still coming 
in, the Properties and Finance Committee and Vestry 
have decided to complete both roofs now.  The poten-
tial inflation and the potential for more damage (we have 
tiles missing on both roofs) in putting off work on either 
roof contributed to this decision. Thus, my comment of 
being so excited to see such bids.  Once these two roofs are 
completed we will have in the past 12 years accomplished 
the following:

1.	 Complete modernization of all 
electrical systems in the 1896 
buildings.

2.	 Complete replacement of the 
1896 roofs (whose new life span 
will be 120 years).

3.	 Underground drainage installed to address mois-
ture deterioration around the foundations of these 
buildings.

4.	 Complete restoration of all windows, both stained 
glass and clear glass, in these buildings.

5.	 Complete renovation of the kitchen including installa-
tion of handicap accessible bathrooms.

6.	 Completion of handicap accessibility in all our side-
walks including making them capable of supporting 
accessible vehicles.

7.	 Installation of fencing around the campus providing 
both safety and beauty.

8.	 Air conditioning of Zabriskie Hall and the 1950’s 
addition.

9.	 Provision in the Endowment Fund for annual income 
to support regularly scheduled maintenance including 
things such as regular painting of the buildings as well 
as replacement of furnaces and other large ticket items.

(continued on next page)

Raise the Roof and Other Thoughts
from the Very Rev. Todd Donatelli, Dean

Service of Healing and Holy Eucharist 
to be offered bi-monthly
The Service of Healing and Holy Eucharist which has been 
offered quarterly will now be offered bi-monthly, beginning 
with the service on Thursday, June 11, at 7 PM.  This is an 
informal, contemplative service using Taize chant, expan-
sive language and images, silence, anointing and the laying 
on of hands if desired, and the sharing of bread and wine.  The 
service will take place the second Thursday of the month.  

Dates for the service for 2015-2016 are: June 11, August 
13, October 8, December 10, February 11, and April 14.  
Charlotte Cleghorn and Thomas Murphy are the presiders.  
Music is offered by Karen Turner and Jacque Combs.  If 
you have questions, please contact Charlotte Cleghorn at 
cdcleghorn@gmail.com.
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Raise the Roof and Other Thoughts 
(continued from p. 2)

This means upon completion of the roof 
work all major aspects of these buildings, 
roof, electrical, windows, water drainage, 
and income for sustained maintenance 
will have been addressed. Upon comple-
tion of the roof we will have put these 
buildings on a solid and significant path 
of restoration and regular care. This 
work has not been simple nor has it come 
cheaply.  It has involved two campaigns 
(2003 Foundations for the Future and 
2011 Generation to Generation) as well as 
numerous estate gifts which have contrib-
uted both to immediate restoration as well 
as the creation of the Adams Endowment 
Fund for building maintenance.
You will already have seen work begun 
on the roofs by the time you read this.  
Our contractor’s time frame has them 
completing work on Zabriskie Hall before 
the Food Booth/Craft Fair. They will 
begin work on the church after Food Booth 
completing all work before the winter 
months.

You may be wondering how we will be 
paying for the balance of the roof work 
above the funds collected from Generation 
to Generation: $500,000 to $550,000 
minus around $320,000 ($310,000 plus 
remaining pledges coming in) equals a 
balance somewhere between $180,000 to 
$230,000.  Please stay tuned as the Vestry 
and the Finance Committee are working 
on approaches to this balance.

In the meantime I find myself looking out 
my office window and seeing work being 
done that will affect congregants here for 
the next 120 years.  I am trying to compre-
hend what that means for those who will 
be gathered here throughout that time. 
We talk about living in the communion of 
saints.  I am imagining saints gathered here 
for the next 120 years.

Peace,

Senior Lunch Bunch
New Meeting Time in September

The Senior Lunch Bunch Group does not meet during the 
months of June, July and August, but will commence its 
fall meeting on September 16, at 12:30 pm, with a program 
on health care services. Laura Baker-Seseika, Program 
Development Manager of CarePartnes PACE, will be our 
guest speaker. Laura has more than 20 years experience in 
the healthcare industry. She has worked with health care 
professionals, patients and families who are facing deci-
sions involving loved ones who no longer are independent. 
Please place September 16, on your calendar and plan to 
join us for our pot-luck luncheon program.

United Thank Offering
June 21, 2015

It’s almost time for our UTO Spring Ingathering! Twice 
each year we join with churches around the world to collect 
our “offerings of thanks” and unite them to provide grants 
to projects that address human need and help alleviate 
poverty, both domestically and internationally.

Join us on the 21st as we highlight a few of the grants of 
the past year by sampling foods from these areas. As we 
imagine ourselves at their tables, we can be grateful for 
what our offerings have helped them to accomplish, and 
look forward to the work we can support in the coming 
year. Thank you!

Common Threads
Our group has several ongoing projects, one of which is 
making sleeping bags for members of The Church of the 
Advocate. We do this year round, as the bags can be used to 
sleep upon in warm weather as well as to sleep inside during 
the cooler months. We use all sorts of filler" as the insu-
lation, including quilt batting, mattress pads, fleece and 
blankets. The filler can be old, stained, raggedy, etc. It will 
still provide warmth. Please keep this need in mind as you 
do spring cleaning, downsize, etc. You may contact Sally 
Fargo at imaqltr@gmail.com with questions or to arrange 
delivery of these supplies. Items may also be delivered to 
the Common Threads meetings on the second Thursday 
of the month. Thank you!
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A mentor of mine once told me that “good congrega-
tions form good priests.” Looking back over the last 9 
years I have worked at the Cathedral in many different 
roles in ministry, I have no doubt that All Souls is a 
good, or rather, a great congregation. The second part 
is still a work in progress. However, I believe all priests, 
if honest, would admit they also are works in progress. 

What I do know is that in celebrating my fifth anni-
versary of being ordained, I have been stretched, chal-
lenged, and supported more than I could have ever 
anticipated. I remember my first sermon here, fittingly 
on the Sunday we remember the doubting disciple 
Thomas. As I recall, I gave a twelve minute sermon 
(timed carefully by my wife at home) in about 7 minutes 
from the pulpit. I remembered how my first time serving 
as a deacon, I read the wrong gospel, bid the prayers by 
asking people to pray for God, spilled the wine all over 
the credence table, then dismissed everyone by asking 
them to “go in love, to serve and peace the Lord.” As my 
good friend Fr. Brian reminded me afterwards, “every 
clergy has made those same mistakes, but not perhaps 
making them all at the same service.”

In my time at All Souls, I have learned quite a bit from 
my mistakes. I have learned to find my way through the 
twisted maze of the Mission Hospital Complex. I now 
know there are times when just showing up during a 
time of grief is more important than having the right 
words to say. I have come to understand just how 
central the laity is to the functioning and flourishing of 
our community. After this time, I appreciate how hard 
the vestry works, thinks, and prays for the ministries 
internally and externally of the Cathedral. I also have 
gained some unexpected knowledge; such as learning 
more about 100 year old roofs that I ever anticipated. 
This congregation guided me on the path to form me 
into the priest I hope one day to become.

A gracious part of this formation is also the opportu-
nity every five years to be granted a sabbatical; a time 
I plan to pattern after most sabbatical grants that 
promote elements of prayer, study, worship, and respite. 
My own sabbatical will begin on May 22nd after 
helping host the annual Children’s First Fundraiser 
held at the Cathedral. My plans include initially time 

set apart for finishing up 
several writing projects 
including a draft of a book 
I have been working on 
for several years.

I also plan to delve into a field of a discipline called 
Found Theology explored by theologian Ben Quash. 
This field examines objects and looks at how their 
arrangement and juxtaposition creates a complex 
matrix of contextual symbolic significance. In the 
church world this relates to our liturgical sensibilities in 
how elements within our worship spaces convey certain 
theological meanings. In other words, really nerdy stuff 
which I love! 

As many of you know, I was also elected as a delegate 
to General Convention, held this summer in Salt Lake 
City. Our family plans to travel out there a week early 
and spend some time camping around southern Utah. 
I anticipate attending General Convention will equally 
provide a learning experience of the width and breadth 
of the Episcopal Church in the United States. 

Following our return to Asheville, I plan to spend a 
week at Holy Cross Monastery in New York State. I 
find that community especially adept at helping model 
for me ways to improve my prayer life and deepen my 
spirituality. I believe that the monk’s understanding 
of time is something that deeply contrasts the way our 
culture urges people to live. For me, their use of silence 
serves as a type of resistance to addictive busyness that 
so consumes the routines of my life. On returning, I 
plan to spend a week at the beach with my family before 
returning in late August.

Please know, no clergy that I know of takes for granted 
the opportunity that our congregation’s afford to allow 
for a time of sabbatical. I hope that my time away and 
the concentration on study, prayer, worship, and respite 
will allow me to return energized and ready to better 
resume a leadership role in this amazing spiritual 
community. I feel blessed to serve as the assistant at the 
Cathedral, and look forward to sharing on my return.

Peace, 
Thomas

Sabbatical
From the Rev. Canon Thomas Murphy 
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THIS June, THE ALL SOULS BOOK GROUP IS READING...

About The Author
Hilary Mary Mantel, born in Glossop, 
Derbyshire, about 15 miles east of 
Manchester, England, on July 6, 
1952, is an English writer whose work 
includes personal memoirs, short 
stories, and a dozen novels. She has 
explored her family background, the 
mainspring of much of her fiction, in 
her 2003 memoir, Giving Up the Ghost.

After graduating from the University 
of Sheffield in 1973, Mantel worked 
in the social services department of a 
geriatric hospital and then as a sales 
assistant in a department store.

In 1972, she married Gerald McEwen, 
a geologist. In 1977, they moved to 
Botswana, where they lived for the next 
five years. Later, they spent four years 
in Jeddah, Saudi Arabia. McEwen 
eventually gave up geology to act as 
Hilary’s business manager.

In 1974, she began writing a novel 
about the French Revolution. However, 
her first published novel, Every Day 

Is Mother’s Day, appeared in 1985. 
Wolf Hall, about Henry VIII’s minister 
Thomas Cromwell, was published in 
2009 to critical acclaim and won that 
year’s Man Booker Prize.  Its sequel, 
Bring Up the Bodies, was published in 
2012 and also won the Man Booker 
Prize; at which time the Chairman of 
the Prize Committee said of Mantel 
and these novels:  “We have the great-
est modern English prose writer reviv-
ing possibly one of the best known 
pieces of English history.”To complete 
a trilogy, The Mirror and the Light is 
scheduled for publication this summer.

About The Novel
Though he battled for seven years 
to marry her, Henry VIII is disen-
chanted with Anne Boleyn. She has 
failed to give him a son and her sharp 
intelligence and audacious will alien-
ate his old friends and the noble fam-
ilies of England. When the discarded 
Katherine (Henry’s first wife) dies 
in exile from the court, Anne stands 
starkly exposed, the focus of gossip and 
malice.

At a word from Henry, Thomas 
Cromwell is ready to bring her down. 
Over three terrifying weeks, Anne is 
ensnared in a web of conspiracy, while 
the demure Jane Seymour stands wait-
ing her turn for the poisoned wed-
ding ring. But Anne and her pow-
erful family will not yield without a 

ferocious struggle. Hilary Mantel’s 
Bring Up the Bodies follows the dra-
matic trial of the queen and her suit-
ors for adultery and treason. To defeat 
the Boleyns, Cromwell must ally with 
his natural enemies, the papist aristoc-
racy. What price will he pay for Anne’s 
head? (Goodreads.com)

Of Bring Up the Bodies, Charles 
McGrath wrote, “Its great magic is in 
making the worn-out story of Henry 
and his many wives seem fascinat-
ing and suspenseful again.”  New York 
Times, May 25, 2012

From London:  “In another league. 
This ongoing story of Henry VIII’s 
right-hand man is the finest piece 
of historical fiction I have ever read. 
A staggering achievement.” Sarah 
Crompton, Sunday Telegraph

“Wolf Hall was a tour de force, but its 
sequel is leaner, more brilliant, more 
shocking than its predecessor.” Erica 
Wagner, The Times

All Souls Book Group Meeting & Discussion
Monday, June 22, 7:00p.m.  (Warner Building)

Copies of Bring Up the Bodies are available at Malaprop’s Bookstore (828-
254-6734). Malaprop’s offers members of the All Souls Book Group a 10% 
discount.

Bring Up the Bodies by Hilary Mantel 

The All Souls Book Group is the nucleus of the Kay Falk Literary Project, which is centered at the Cathedral as part of its 
teaching mission. For more information, contact Allan Campo at acnh@bellsouth.net

Hilary Mantel, author
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Leaving with Lots of Memories
from Robbin Whittington
As the executive director of the Center for Spiritual 
Resources, I've had the great honor and joy of 
dreaming of new ways of sharing trusted resources and 
connecting people with what matters most to them. I 
am keenly aware of how fortunate I’ve been to have 
been able to imagine, birth, and offer such a wide array 
of valuable resources both to our local community, and 
to a much wider community thanks to the luminous, 
incarnational web. 

Through the great power and instant access of the 
web, whatever we have been able to dream, we have 
been able to share. And share we have. As the saying 
goes, "A picture is worth a 1,000 words." Rather than 
attempt to recount the many, many joyful, meaningful, 
rich programs, resources, and experiences over the past 

five years, I'd like to share a few photos that capture 
some of those moments. 

I am thankful for the freedom that both Charlotte 
Cleghorn, the founding director, and I were given to be 
bold and innovative in creating programs designed to 
serve people on their spiritual journeys. Since its incep-
tion in 2005, the Center has been a modest ministry 
on paper; yet in life, it has served deeply, broadly, and 
faithfully. Thank you for faithfully supporting the vital 
ministry “that could.”

With a full and joyful heart for all the ways you have 
supported me in this ministry,

Robbin                                                   (more photos on p. 7)

The first CSR Advisory Board Current CSR Advisory Board

Teaching Day with the Bishop Bishop Katharine at Lake Logan
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Leaving with Lots of Memories (cont. from p. 6)

eFormation map I created for Virginia Seminary

Wisdom School with Cynthia Bourgeault

Elaine Sullivan: Wellness as a spiritual practice

CSR Wordle

Visit from Companion 
Diocese of Durgapur
The Companion Diocese Committee and the Daughters of the 
King of Western NC welcome Rita Dutta and Archana Dey 
to All Souls for worship on Sunday, June 14th, and an evening 
reception 5:30 – 7 PM, Tuesday, June 16th, for all sponsors of 
the Child Development Centers, Eye Clinic, Anti-Human 
Trafficking safe house, or other programs of our Companion 
Diocese in Durgapur, West Bengal.  Rita is the wife of Bishop 
Probal Dutta, and both Rita and Archana are active Daughters 
of the King.  They are passing through Western NC on their 
way to the DoK Triennial outside Salt Lake City, Utah.  Please 
welcome these very special women!

Bishop Porter in Durgapur
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Children First / CIS Summer Camp
When you make a donation, you make a change in a child’s life.
This summer a child will overcome a fear of water and learn to swim. 
This summer a child will quiet the anger inside and become a horse 
whisperer. This summer a child will see a sky full of stars in the night 
sky. This summer a child will learn to trust an adult. This summer 
a child will read books and keep a journal. This summer a child will 
make a new best friend. This summer a child will overcome shyness 
and perform a song and dance. This summer a child will experi-
ence the thrill of white water rafting. This summer your donation 
will help make this possible. It isn't too late. Make your check to: 
Children First/CIS 50 South French Broad Asheville, N.C. with 
the memo “For Summer Camp”.

Did You Know?
Did you know The Cathedral of All Souls has made it easier 
for members and visitors to make donations and/or payments 
to your pledge via the cathedral website? Simply visit allsouls-
cathedral.org, click "make a donation" and enter your do-
nation with you credit or debit card. This is a secure site and 
you do not need a PayPal account. You can also make your 
payment schedule on a recurring monthly basis – no need to 
worry about sending a check or bringing your checkbook to 
church!

Seeking a Way 
to Serve at All 
Souls?
Visit the New Ministry Board If you have 
been seeking a way to offer your gifts in minis-
try we have a new way for you to consider how 
to do so. The Ministry Board will be hanging 
on the church porch each Sunday and will 
have cards you can take which have the fol-
lowing on them:  a basic introduction to the 
ministry, what kind of gifts/skills work best 
in that ministry, and who you can contact for 
further information. 

Church of the 
Advocate Needs
The Clothes Closet still needs warm-weather 
clothing of all kinds for men and women, 
from shorts and tank tops to sandals. We're 
also low on underwear, white socks, sneakers, 
men's T-shirts and jeans, belts, caps, women's 
casual dresses and bags. As always we need 
sleeping bags, backpacks, and camping sup-
plies. Donations left in Zabriskie hall will be 
collected after the 11:15 service every Sunday 
and are much appreciated by our homeless 
congregation.
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Watch out when a group of 
seniors put their heads together.  
Chances are, the outcome will be 
fun, informational, and include 
great food.  Such is the formula 
for Senior Lunch Bunch.  In 
June, theprogram committee, 
which meets once a year, will 
gather to look at exciting 
events for the coming year.  On 
hiatus during the summer, fall 
programs begin in September.

Deerfield resident Bob Blank 
has led Senior Lunch Bunch 
for the past three years (heading 
into his fourth).  He inherited 
the reins from Mason Wilson, 
who had championed the group for six years.

“Our new participants on the program committee, 
Bob and Gail MacLean, are joining Pru Wilson, 
Anne Kime and me to plan what promises to be a 
wonderful group of programs,” said Bob Blank.  Bob 
is no stranger to program planning.  In his career in 
academia, he used to line up speakers for the honorary 
fraternity, Phi Beta Kappa.

When Senior Lunch Bunch began some 10 years ago, 
attendance was high with groups as large as 40 enjoying 
the camaraderie.  But over the years, the numbers have 
declined, largely due to participants who are not as 
active as they used to be.  Current attendance typically 
runs up to 20.  Bob Blank hopes to see the numbers 
rise as fall programs ensue.

As mentioned previously, fall programming for Senior 
Lunch Bunch kicks off in September and continues 
with third Wednesday programs in October and 
November.  The group does not meet in December 
or January, but resumes in February and continues 
through May.

From personal experience, I thoroughly enjoyed 
attending Senior Lunch Bunch in April.  The speaker, 
All Souls’ own Robbin Whittington, introduced 

attendees to The Living Compass 
Program, which provides a struc-
ture and process toward whole-
person wellness.  Each attendee 
was given a workbook in which 
we ranked our spirituality and 
our stress resiliency.  After 
recording our rankings in the 
workbook, we broke into groups 
of three to discuss how we might 
proceed in our spiritual practice.  
It was an eye-opener for me, and 
I believe the other participants 
felt the same.

Each week Living Compass 
sends via email a one page reflec-
tion which connects current 

happenings in the world to wellness. It is written by 
Rev. Dr. Scott Stoner, Executive Director of Living 
Compass, who draws on his 30 years as an Episcopal 
priest and family therapist and his love of making 
faith and wellness come alive in the everyday happen-
ings of today’s world. Currently, this email reflection is 
received and enjoyed by thousands of people across the 
globe.  To receive weekly wellness e-mails, go to www.
livingcompass.org.  It’s easy to sign up.  I did it in less 
than a minute.

At this writing, the program committee had not yet 
met for the year, but Bob Blank said that a few of the 
programs under consideration include health & well-
ness, sleep, and a presentation by Care Partners, tenta-
tively planned for the September program.  In the past, 
Senior Lunch Bunch topics have included presenta-
tions by Simon Thompson of Wild Birds Unlimited, 
WLOS Weatherman Jason Boyer, health care proxies, 
AARP, and security, to name a few.

So, get out your calendars and circle Wednesday, 
September 16, for Senior Lunch Bunch at 12:30 p.m.  
Meetings are held in Zabriskie Hall.  Bring a dish to 
share, and then make it a habit every third Wednesday!

All Souls Experience: 
Senior Lunch Bunch
from Susan Blexrud

On April 22, Robbin Whittington provided 
a mini-workshop to attendees of the Senior 
Lunch Bunch on The Living Compass Pro-
gram
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1.	 Opening reflection on the Feast of the Ascension.

2.	 Review of Vestry Prayer List.

3.	 Approval of April Minutes and May agenda.

4.	 Wedding ad hoc Committee for Outside Weddings. 
Discussed progress on policies for rental use of All 
Souls for weddings of non-parishioners.

5.	 Personnel Manual Revision. Changes reviewed 
and approved.

6.	 Roof Work Financing. Discussion of approaches 
to cover the balance difference for cost of work and 
funds received from last campaign.

7.	 Youth Report. Events in the summer including 
youth pilgrimage to Cuba discussed.

8.	 Treasurers Report. Income and expenses on par as 
budgeted. Discussion of new budgeting cycle.

9.	 Endowment Ad Hoc Committee recommendation 
to vestry for income from Endowment to cover 
the percentage of Milly Morrow’s salary which 
represents her work with Kairos West. Approved 
by Vestry.

10.	 Next Meeting: Monday, June 15, 6:00 p.m. Warner 
Building

Vestry Meeting Summary May 18, 2015

Photos by Tom Whittington
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If your birthday and/or wedding date is not listed or is incorrect, 
please call or email the church office and let us know.

June Birthdays
1	 Bill Edwards, Kari Owens, Deborah Thompson,  

James Veach
2	 Blair Clark, Bill Doyle, Ginger Huebner,  

Charles McKnight, Ronald Winchell
3	 Brady Fulton, Raymond Hunt, Suzzy Sams
4	 Kara Albrecht, Jack Parsons
5	 Noah Cook, Ralph Lewis, Janice Olson, Eliza VanWye
6	 Maryjane Hunter
7	 Joseph Hamrick, Judy Handley, David Lassiter, 

Belle Shipley, Wayne Ziebell
8	 Carole Campbell
9	 Robert Mitchener
10	 Sarah Rhoades
11	 Mary Helen Schwarzkopf
12	 Kurt Campbell, Gaelyn Evangreene, John Gripentrog,  

Jennifer McGee, Bobbie Underwood
13	 Shonda Asaad, Raymond Honeycutt, Candace Peebles, 

Kelsey Raines, Thomas Richardson
14	 Steven Cislo, Riley Henry, Janet Jamison, Alexis Melton
15	 Alfred Hammar
16	 David Mycoff, Lynn Ordnung, Marc Sanchez
17	 Ellen Clarke, Diane Russell, Jennifer Shelley
18	 Babie Chromy, Jeffrey Kenrick
19	 Bill Bryant, Becky Donatelli, Ann-Marie Kilpatrick
20	 Sophie Mills, Alice Myer
21	 James Lyles, Manuel Medeiros, Elliott Mitchener
22	 Sarah Martin, Bill Turner
23	 Polly Gaylord
24	 Tom Crook, Audrey Gray
25	 Isaac Fulton, Alice Jenkins, Jayhawk Reese-Julien
26	 Neil Bowen, Sally Hunley, Jeff Kilpatrick, Tammy Melton
27	 Scott Hart, Alicia Russell
28	 Cyrus Ager, Mackey Miller, Mary Anne Richardson
29	 Katherine Armitage, Mike Heilig, Landon Henry, 

Adeline Pitts
30	 Nicholas Fleming, Oliver Spake, Karen Turner

June Anniversaries 
1	 John & Laura Chase, CJ & Margo Gorius
2	 John Allensworth & Sally Conder
3	 Heidi & Lorraine Griepp
5	 Carol & Phillip Fisk
6	 Janis & Bill Bryant, Linda & Paul Hundredmark
7	 Dawn & Geoffrey Rollins, Caryn & Mark Stover
9	 Caroline & George Fleming
10	 Sandra & Thomas Cooke
12	 Matthew & Rebecca Aldrich, Janet & Sam Bingham,  

Donna & John Farrington, David & Janice Garver
13	 Mary Margaret & Wade Saunders
14	 Blair & S. Kay Clark, Lindsay & Rob Moody
15	 Dorothy & Ray Rapp
16	 Del & Mabel Hare, Alan & Carol Kirchner
18	 Elizabeth & Robert Libbey
19	 Brian & Caroline Turner
20	 Miles & Millie Elmore, John & Margie Johnson, 

Allyson & Michael MacCauley
21	 Don & Sherry Hunley
22	 Carole & Walter Currie, John & Marjorie Hickman
23	 Deborah Ramsey & Kathy Coco
24	 Jaime & Jonathan Allbach
25	 Jayne Anderson & Larry Weigel, Alice & Bruce 

Barkstrom, Steven Cislo & Kelly Land
26	 Donald & Martha Neblett, James & Julia Peterson,  

Renee Raffini & Mark Whipple
27	 Alice & Tommy Myer, Bill Norlin & Tahani Sticpewich
29	 James Julien & Jocelyn Reese
30	 Jenny Matthews & Frazier Worth,  

Barbara & William Turner

Prayer Requests
These are persons for whom our prayers are requested. 
All persons listed are prayed for during our Wednesday 
liturgies. Names offered during the Prayers of the 
People on Sundays are persons having a specific 
urgency this week:

Bev Gaines, Bob Morrow, John Chromey, David 
Truelove, Sophie Van Keer, Guy Sayles, Jennifer 
Shelton, Robert Keifer, Karen Sams, Phillip Brent, Dan 
Powell and family, the Spangler family, Linda Evans, 
Carolyn Herman, Janice Harvey, David Power and 
family, Emma Mamone-Peeples, Betty Nokes, Stevie 
Turner, Katie Gonzalez and family, Aubree Fox, Molly 
Kenan, Myrtle and Sondra Stamey, the Teitelbaum 
Family, Will Bryant, Del Hare, John and Sean, Audrey 
Donatelli, Pat Hill, Larry Crawford, Joe Gernoske, 
Elizabeth, Trent, and Luke, Ralph Lewis, Ken Prentice, 
Lorraine Griepp, Kim Calhoun and family, Ted Ahl, 
Laura Osting, Julia Gaines, Bruce Barkstrom, Herman 
Capozzi, M. J. Snook, Mike Martinelli, George Sherrill, 
David MacKendrick, Jan and Steve Davis, the Rymell 
and Flynn family, Meredith Norwood, Norma Lea and 
Bob Ferguson, Aaron and Theresa Stanberg, Oz Henry, 
Kerstin McDaniel, Nancy Keller, the Butler family, 
Richard Henning, Helen Maxwell, Jack and Debbie 
Combs, Becky Almond, Helen Norton, Linda Fite, 
Sarah Klien, Suzy Riddle, and Candy Peebles.
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Address Service Requested

The Cathedral of All Souls
9 Swan Street
Asheville, NC 28803

Contents

Worship at All Souls

Contemplative Noon Prayer— 
Thursdays at noon (Owen Library)

Holy Eucharist— 
Wednesdays at noon and 5:45 p.m. and  
Sundays at 7:45, 9:00, and 11:15 a.m.

For Readings, please see the The Lectionary Page 
http://lectionarypage.net

All Souls Office Hours and Contact Information

Monday-Friday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
(828) 274-2681, Fax: (828) 277-9461 
9 Swan Street, Asheville, NC 28803 
http://www.allsoulscathedral.org

About The Cathedral Connection

The Cathedral Connection is published monthly in print and online at 
allsoulscathedral.org/publications-and-forms/connection. Deadline 
for the next issue is the 15th of next month. Email announcements to 
tahani@allsoulsconnection.org.

Cathedral Clergy and Staff

The Rt. Rev. G. Porter Taylor, Bishop 
The Very Rev. Todd M. Donatelli, Dean
The Rev. Canon Thomas Murphy, Assistant to the Dean 
The Rev. Rosa Lee Harden, Canon for Money and Meaning
The Rev. Canon Milly Morrow, Canon for Missional Formation
The Rev. Glenda McDowell, Deacon
Kyle Ritter, Canon Musician 
Micki Hill, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd & Children’s Formation
Robbin Whittington, Center for Spiritual Resources 
Sherry Prazich, Cathedral Administrator 
Sue Gervais, Accounting 
David Fortney, Facilities Manager 
Tahani Sticpewich, Webmaster adjunct

Adjunct Clergy 
The Rev. Anne Bonnyman	 The Rev. Canon Charlotte Cleghorn	
The Rev. Jim Curl	 The Rev. Everett Fredholm		
The Rev. Ross Jones	 The Rev. Nancy Mills 
The Rev. Ashley Neal	 The Rev. Barbara Plimpton	  
The Rev. Jean Scribner	 The Rev. Judith Whelchel		
The Rev. David Fargo	 The Rev. Charles Winters		
The Rev. Del Hare	 The Rev. Nancy McCarthy


